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Lord, you have been our dwelling place through-
out all generations.  Before the mountains were 
born or you brought forth the whole world, from 

everlasting to everlasting you are God. 
~Psalm 90:1-2(NIV2011) 

 
 While I don’t have the mind to remember 
dates and specific events of history, I have always 
loved history.  I especially enjoyed local history 
and stories about the folks who lived in my little 
town.  A high school assignment was to interview 
older people in my home town and listen to their 
life stories.  I was excited from the beginning and 
never lost the joy from hearing the tales of men 
and women who lived in simple times beyond my 
comprehension.  Nearly every person I inter-
viewed was a member of a faith community and 
all trusted completely in God for their care. 
 Fast forward a few decades.  I have accu-
mulated over 60 years of life and I too have a few  
stories.  I’ve traveled and witnessed many cultures 
who still live very simple and basic lives.  The 
words, “Give us TODAY our daily bread,” are 
probably reality for more people than we dare im-
agine.  Many do not have cupboards filled with 
dry goods or canned goods.  Many have no elec-
tric, which means no refrigerators or freezers.  
Most still walk distances for firewood and water 
daily.  
 I am always amazed at the faith, resilience, 
and determination of those I meet.  Upon entering 
remote villages, I encounter people with whom I 
must communicate with through interpreters.  Al-
most always, I am greeted with bright smiles and 
warm welcomes.  When asked how they are do-
ing, they share with the interpreter who proclaims, 
we are well by God’s grace. Amen!  
 These are trying times but we need to re-
member our history.  Not just our local or national 
history but our faith history.  God’s children es-

caped from Egypt being chased by a force pre-
pared to kill them all.  God made a way.  God’s 
children were being beaten and held hostage by 
a group of giants.  God sent a little boy named 
David who dropped the giant in his footsteps.  
David didn’t do this by his power but praised 
the God who would put the giant in his place.  
This cruel world tried to lay aside our Lord and 
Savior Jesus Christ and we know the stone was 
rolled away.  Resurrection to new life gave 
hope and power to the disciples and to all the 
followers of Christ even to this very day.  
 When we get weary, let us remember 
our past.  When I get to a point of brokenness I 
often pray and ask God to remind me of his 
presence in my life.  As we do a quick rewind 
of our own lives, we can see God’s hand time 
and time again.  I remember disappointments 
and broken dreams as well as times of recov-
ery.  I remember failures and new beginnings. I 
remember death and resurrection.  I remember 
my God who carried me through troubled wa-
ters.  Remember the times God has carried you 
and you will find strength for the present situa-
tion.  
 The hymn, “O God, Our Help in Ages 
Past,” was written by Isaac Watts in 1719.  He 
was in failing health and reading Psalm 90 for 
the inspiration to this hymn.  Very different 
times, our very same God.   

 

O God, Our Help in Ages Past, Our hope for 
years to come, Our shelter from the stormy 

blast, and our eternal home.  
Under the shadow of Thy throne, Thy saints 
have dwelt secure; Sufficient is Thine arm 

alone, and our defense is sure.  
 

 Know the protection of God is with us 
in this time of trial. Singer Reba McEntire has 
said, “For me, singing sad songs often has a 
way of healing a situation. It gets the hurt out 
in the open into the light, out of the darkness.” 
 When I am hurting, I sing.  Let our 
hearts render tears if necessary.  Let go of the 
darkness. Light is on the way.  Trust our faith-
ful God.  
 
Stand Firm, 
Pastor Jeff Fisher 
missions@calvaryunitedmethodist.org 
Cell 717-350-6427 



When Will We Meet Again? 
 

 Our hearts are wounded and long to find 
healing in worship as a family.  In these mo-
ments, we listen to those with medical and sci-
ence knowledge as a means to protect all we 
love.  We also abide by the directions of the 
Governor of our state.   
 When we are given permission to meet, 
we will do so.  Until then, we will continue to 

offer worship through our web-
site and Facebook.  We will 
continue to call upon one anoth-
er, pray for one another, and 

read God’s Word as our strength.  
 If we can assist you in any way with 
your spiritual needs at this time, please email or 
call the church office.  

calvaryumcharrisburg @CalvaryUnitedMethodistChurch 
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Calvary College Scholarships 
 
 It’s time to submit Calvary College 
Scholarship applications.  Requirements are as 
follows: 
¶ Member of Calvary for at least 2 years 
¶ Application must be fully completed and 

returned to the church office by Monday, 
July 6th 

¶ Have completed one full year of college 
(30 credits for full-time or 15 credits for 
part-time) 

¶ GPA of 2.50 
 Scholarship applications are available 
on the church website under Scholarships.  
You may contact Ken Dumbauld with any 
questions. 

2020 Graduate Recognition 
 
 Calvary would 
like to recognize our 
graduates (December 
2019 and Spring/
Summer 2020). 
 Please provide 
us with the following information:  name of 
the graduate, names of parents of the graduate, 
future plans (college, college major, military, 
job, etc.), and a photo of the graduate.  Please 
send this information via mail or email of  
office@calvaryunitedmethodist.org by Mon-
day, May 11th.   
 Unless you indicate otherwise, we will 
use the photos to make a video that will be 
shared via Calvary Social Media.  We will on-
ly include the photo of the graduate in the vid-
eo, no names.  The other information we are 
gathering is for a future publication (insert &/
or newsletter article) to recognize our gradu-
ates. 

Calvary Financial Update 
 

 Your gifts are a blessing!!  Thank you 
to those who have been sending your tithes 
and gifts that enable the continuation of vital 
ministries and pay for the ongoing expenses of 
Calvary UMC.  The expenses of the church do 
continue, so please consider mailing your of-
ferings to the church OR we now have online 
giving capability! Visit our website and click 
on the GIVE button at the top of the menu to 
access our online giving platform through 

Tithe.ly. You may give online 
via credit card or your bank ac-
count. If you would like to set 
up regular bank draft giving 
through our EFT program, 
please contact Nancy in the 

church office at 717-545-0021 or  
finance@calvaryunitedmethodist.org.  If you 
are interested in receiving Calvary’s latest fi-
nancial report, please contact Nancy and she 
will send one to you. 
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